
From: Pisarik, Holly
To: SC Flood Fund <scfloodfund@yourfoundation.org>
CC: JoAnn Turnquist <JoAnn@yourfoundation.org>

Date: 11/9/2015 3:53:45 PM
Subject: RE: Marketing contact

Thanks, Dana.  I enjoyed talking to you and look forward to meeting you in person.  As I stated on the phone, we have 
scheduled a press conference for November 16 at 11:00 a.m. at the mansion.  When you get a minute, please send 
me a list of the available ways to donate to the fund, so we can provide that information to folks.  Look forward to 
working with you.  Thanks, Holly
 
From: SC Flood Fund [mailto:scfloodfund@yourfoundation.org] 

Sent: Monday, November 09, 2015 3:09 PM

To: Pisarik, Holly

Subject: Marketing contact
 
https://www.yourfoundation.org/about/staff
 

Cherise Arrendale
Marketing & Communications Manage
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